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Dear Parents, 

This week, Miss Lanagan, our Maths Lead, and I looked at 

Maths teaching across the school. We know the children 

do well in Maths and are motivated, especially through 

activities like Times Tables Rock Stars, but it was lovely to 

see them learning and doing so well. The Primary Maths 

Curriculum is wide in scope and progresses carefully 

through concepts building on what has gone before. We 

are often asked how parents can help – times tables is the 

answer. Did you know that children should be fluent in 

times tables up to 12 x 12 by the end of Year 4? Any 

practice they can do at home will always help! 

Next week is the Duke’s Barn residential – always a 

highlight in the school calendar as our Year 6s head off to 

the Peak District for activities and outdoor learning and 

fun. Away from the school routines, it is always nice to see 

the children learning in a different environment as well as 

taking responsibility for packing bags, looking after their 

belongings and keeping the bedrooms tidy! I am looking 

forward to joining them for a day to see how it is all going.    

All details have been shared with parents but if you do 

have any questions, please contact Mrs Melhuish or Miss 

Lanagan as soon as possible. If your child is not attending, 

they are expected to be in school every day as normal. 

Best Wishes 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

James Evelyn 

Headteacher, Robert Miles Junior School 
 

House Points  
 

Children are earning House Points each and every 

day for showing the REACH values, making good 

choices and doing their very best. Each 

Wednesday in Honours Assembly, we announce 

the latest scores. These are the latest figures for 

the first half of the summer term. 

 
 

Jupiter 836 

Mercury 1,008 

Neptune 907 

Saturn 850 

Dates for the Diary 

w/c 14th Oct Duke’s Barn Residential 

23rd October School Disco  

w/c 28th Oct Half Term Week 

8th November Parent Session: Notts Mental 

Health Services 

11th & 13th Nov Y4, Y5 & Y6 Parents Evening 

27th November Y5 Space Centre Trip 

6th December Parent Forum 

16th December Y3/4 Carol Performance  

17th December Y6 World War One Workshop 

18th December Y5/6 Carol Performance 

School Attendance 

Excellent attendance is vital to success at school. 

We track attendance closely and celebrate 

excellent attendance. Our target is for each child 

to have an attendance figure of at least 95%. 
 

3B 96.5% 

3J 97.4% 

4H 95.8% 

4M 96.6% 

5AC 96.6% 

5G 94.1% 

6L 95.3% 

6M 94.1% 

All 95.7% 

 

 

 

 

 

, 

Robert Miles Junior School Newsletter – 11th October 2024 

Congratulations to 

3J for having the 

best attendance 

this week! 

With the Halloween Disco fast-approaching 

(Wednesday 23rd October), we want to make the 

entrance to school spooktacular!  If you would like to 

carve or decorate a pumpkin and bring it to school 

from Monday 21st onwards, we will decorate the main 

path down to the school reception with your 

wonderful creations.  Please collect your pumpkin on 

your way home from the disco.  Please note there will 

be no candles or flames lit inside them, but staff will 

add some autumn sparkle safely.   



 

Honours Assembly   
 

Congratulations to these children whose success was celebrated at Honours Assembly this week and some of 

their work was shared with all the children in the school. 
 

3J Krishan Sharma & Isabella Spalding 

3B Harithraa Ramesh & Angus Russell 

4M Albie Gascoigne & Rosie Watkins 

4H Allyssia Robinson & Kirstie Gunn 

5G Elise Thompson & Sophie Clarke 

5AC Archie Hickinbottom & Oliver Brown 

6M Mason Spencer & Hattie Greenhalgh 

6L Isla Rowson & Holly Askham 
 

 

Message from Jemma Wallace, RMJS SENCo  
 

I would like to give a huge thank you to all the parents who attended our first SEND Parent Coffee Morning 

earlier this week. It was a lovely opportunity for parents to chat and support each other, as well as being a 

really useful way for me to explore how we can further support all our children and their families. Effective 

communication between school and home was identified as a key area that helps families to feel supported. As 

a result, I will continue to provide the monthly SEND newsletters containing written communication and 

information from school, as well as inviting parents into school for our half termly coffee mornings.  

Our next SEND Parent Coffee Morning will be held on Friday 8th November at 9am, where 

there will be the opportunity to talk to Joanna Lake from the Mental Health Support Team.  

As SENCo, I have an open-door policy for all parents. Please do this either by phone, through the school office 

or by email to jemma.wallace@robertmiles.notts.sch.uk.  

Times Tables Rock Stars  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Halloween Disco  
 

The Halloween Disco is taking place on Wednesday 23rd October. Tickets are £2.00 which covers the cost of 

the disco.  Please bring change and pay on the door. 

A ‘Tuck Shop’ will be open on the night. We would appreciate volunteers to help on the night. Please email 

rclayton@robertmiles.notts.sch.uk if you are able to help. 

 

Times Tables Rockstars 

Congratulations to the following children who have topped the charts for their work on TTRS 
this week: 

Most correct answers:  Daisy, 3J 

Most coins earnt: Lottie, 3J 

Biggest improvement in accuracy: Cassie, 4H 

Biggest improvement in speed: Willow, 4H 
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Excellent work in the Spotlight 
 

 

Year 6 have become experts on the complex series of events that led to the start of World War 

One over recent weeks. Drama going right back to the Franco-Prussian War and up to key 

events of 1914 has led into some wonderfully detailed and presented written pieces about one of 

the final key moments: the assassination of Archduke Franz Ferdinand. Here are just three 

fabulous examples of the super work completed. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



Weekly Menu - w/c 14th October 2024  
 

All parents have received a link to a form where you can submit information about your child’s dietary 

requirements. If you have not already done so, please complete the form here if your child has specific 

dietary requirements: https://orders.lunchhound.co.uk/medicaldiets/request  

Monday 

• Cheese and tomato pizza served with garlic bread, a selection of daily vegetables and mixed fresh 

salad. 

• Mildly spiced vegetable chilli and rice with a selection of daily vegetables and mixed fresh salad. (Ve) 

• Jacket potato with a choice of baked beans, cheese or tuna mayonnaise. 

• Baked apple sponge served with custard. 

Tuesday 

• Farm assured pork sausage roll with baked potato wedges, selection of daily vegetables and mixed 

fresh salad. 

• Cheese and onion puff pastry roll served with baked potato wedges, selection of daily vegetables and 

mixed fresh salad. (V) 

• Jacket potato with a choice of baked beans, cheese or tuna mayonnaise. 

• Tutti frutti jelly and mandarins (Ve) 

Wednesday 

• Chicken tagine served with summer vegetable rainbow cous cous, selection of daily vegetables and 

mixed fresh salad. 

• Savoury vegetable mince and gravy served with a Yorkshire pudding and skin on roast potatoes and a 

selection of daily vegetables and mixed fresh salad. (V) 

• Jacket potato with a choice of baked beans, cheese or tuna mayonnaise. 

• Freshly baked vanilla cookie (Ve) 

Thursday 

• Korean BBQ chicken and vegetables served with noodles and a selection of daily vegetables and 

mixed fresh salad. 

• Korean style sticky BBQ Quorn, vegetables and noodles and a selection of daily vegetables and mixed 

fresh salad. (V) 

• Jacket potato with a choice of baked beans, cheese or tuna mayonnaise. 

• Zesty lemon and blueberry yogurt cake. 

Friday 

• Friday fish fingers served with chips, tomato ketchup and a selection of daily vegetables and mixed 

fresh salad. 

• Homemade cheese and tomato pizza whirls and chips ketchup and a selection of daily vegetables and 

mixed fresh salad. (V) 

• Jacket potato with a choice of baked beans, cheese or tuna mayonnaise. 

• Homemade flapjack (Ve) 

Upcoming Dates w/c 14th October 2024 
 

 

Monday 14th October 2024 

• Year 6 group one at Duke’s Barn. To arrive at school at normal time. 

• Film club 3.30 - 5.15pm. The film showing this week is Moana, there is a £2 compulsory charge for 

orange squash and biscuits at this Club. Please use our online payment system to pay for this. 

 

Tuesday 15th October 2024 

• No handball club – Mr Maylard-Mason away with Year 6. 

• No tag rugby club – Mr Maylard-Mason away with Year 6. 

 

Wednesday 16th October 2024 

• Honours assembly. 

• Year 6 group two going to Duke’s Barn. To be at school at normal time. 

• Year 6 group one returning from Duke’s Barn. Collect at normal pick up time. 

https://orders.lunchhound.co.uk/medicaldiets/request


• Selected Year 4 children attending pace ball festival at SNA. Leaving school at 3.30pm. 

 

Thursday 17th October 2024 

• Martial arts club, 8 – 8.45am. Please wear PE kit, bring a drink and any inhalers required. (This club is 

now full) 

• Year 4 swimming. Please ensure you remember your swimming kit (including towel) and any inhalers 

required. 

• No basketball club – Mr Maylard-Mason away with Year 6. 

• Selected Year 5 children attending Urban hockey festival at Southwolds school. Leaving school at 

3.15pm. 

 

Friday 18th October 2024 

• No after school activities today. 

 

A reminder that all children need to be collected from their afterschool clubs by family member/friend who 

are over the age of 16. 

 

Local News & Information 

We are happy to publicise local events and activities for childre n in the newsletter particularly ahead of 

holiday periods. (Please note the school is not endorsing these events as they are run separately.)  Any 

enquiries should be made through the website address shown on the leaflet below. 

 

  



Online Safety 
 

We share E-Safety information from National Online Safety with parents in the Robert Miles newsletter. This 

is to help you in ensuring that your child can use technology safely. Please read the following information. 

 

 


